
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 18TH, 2018 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Monday, June 18th, 2018, previously postponed from the scheduled June 14th date.  Acting Supervisor Mark D’Agostino called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our military personnel, firemen, police and first responders.  He added that the Town had recently lost 3 people in a tragic accident, Kelly and John Perry and their nephew Michael Lasher, with the Perrys leaving behind a 14-yr. old son.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – absent




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
Also present was Acting Attorney for the Town Kyle VandeWater.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:
  
Judy Marro, 26 Ernest Road – requested that the Board not go back to having a 2nd Privilege of the Floor: too lengthy, sometimes not nice, cuts into the Board members personal lives, with mostly political agenda statements.  People can wait another month or send an email or letter to the Town Board.  It would drag on the meetings and could be contentious and not necessary.

Raymond Eurich, 2790 Salt Point Turnpike – his wife, Councilwoman Eurich, and the other Town Board members received an insulting email that the Board members did not show up for either the Library groundbreaking or the Memorial Day Parade.  He further commented that he was a member of the Millbrook VFW and participated in their parade and was supported there by his wife. He added that Councilwoman Mary Weinberger represented the Town Board at the Library’s groundbreaking ceremony.

Mike Shafer, 21 Decker Road – made mention that the Town Board fails to come to Town events.

LIAISON REPORTS:


Paul Coughlin did not have any reports.

Linda Eurich said that the ZBA would have two public hearings in July for rear and side lot variances.

Mary Weinberger reported from the Rec. that they held a cleaning day on June 10th that was overseen by Meghan O’Connor and new Rec Dir. John Schultz, and that the kids there all pitched in and did a great job.  There would be a drowning prevention course on Wed. 6/20 and the Park would open on Friday, June 22nd.  Mark D’Agostino added that the work there was appreciated, and there was misinformation that the Rec. would not open in time, which was incorrect.  Program guides are already available.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: 
Acting supervisor D’Agostino spoke of the following:  an April 26th Poughkeepsie Journal article that Stanford had the lowest taxes in the county; read a letter from the American Legion thanking Beechtree Landscaping for their beautiful work on the Bangall Monument, adding that the same company worked with the Historical Society on the cemeteries;  read an email with information from a Senior Resource center regarding assisted living that would be put on the bulletin board for the seniors; concluding paperwork was being done for the $50,000 grant for the Senior Room renovation, and thanked Christine Shanley for getting the grant; and thanked Mike and Johanna Shafer for cleaning up their road.
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA: Motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to accept the agenda, with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Councilwoman Weinberger requested that the agenda be amended to include under Old/New Business a Deputy Clerk, seconded by Linda Eurich. Mr. D’Agostino stated that this matter had been discussed previously and after his comments regarding her sign-in sheets, the fact that the Clerk served only 4 to 5 people each day and the number of calls, last month the motion did not pass and he would again vote no.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – no; Paul Coughlin – no.  Motion did not carry for the matter to be added to the agenda.
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NEW BUSINESS:
1. ASSESSOR’S TRAINING: Assessor Gotovich’s training sessions and related expenses in Ithaca in July were approved on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
2. TEMPORARY RECREATION DIRECTOR STIPEND: A motion by Mary Weinberger to pay Meghan O’Connor a stipend for filling in as Rec. Director for the last few months in the amount of $3,000 was seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
3. SERVICE ANIMALS IN TOWN HALL: Signs will be ordered that say, due to insurance regulations, that only service animals will be allowed in Town Hall on the motion of Mark D’Agostino, second by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.
4. TRANSFER STATION: The Board will continue to discuss and work on information and criteria for a “Dump Day” for residents, a certain amount for a certain price.
5. HIGHWAY BIDS: Having received only one bid, a motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to award the following projects to Seal & Stripe of Poughkeepsie: 1. Transfer Station – thermo-seal the pavement in the dumpster area after adding Tarconite with sand- $1,800; 2. Highway Garage – thermo-seal pavement cracks - $1,015; and 3. Town Hall – thermo-seal pavement cracks - $1,700.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
6. SENIOR ROOM HVAC BID: Having received only one bid, a motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Linda Eurich, to pay Heritage Energy of Kingston $4,330 to install a Fujitsu high wall ductless unit, model #24RLB for the Senior Room.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
7. ARLINGTON FIRE DISTRICT LETTER OF SUPPORT: A request from the Arlington Fire District to send a letter of support to operate as an Advanced Life Support First Response Agency was read by the acting supervisor.  Mr. D’Agostino made a motion to approve sending this letter of support for them, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.
8. NOLLER WAY: The previously discussed matter of having Noller Way made into a one-way road was tabled until next month.
9. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the May 14th Town Board meeting were amended to add the following on a motion made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Mark D’Agostino: page 4, #6 – “…Ms. Weinberger asked Mr. Coughlin why he was voting no.  Mr. Coughlin responded that he had seen the previous months sign in sheet and phone records.

The work load was approximately one visit and one phone call per hour.

Mr. Coughlin said he did not think it was a wise use of taxpayer money to authorize any additional funds to pay for a Deputy Clerk.”  With this addition noted, the motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

The Minutes of the June 11th Town Board Workshop meeting were accepted as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Paul Coughlin.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

The Minutes of the April 12th Town Board Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Paul Coughlin.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as 
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follows: Joseph Norton – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger at 7:58 PM.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________

Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

